EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF EXECUTIVE HELD ON 30 SEPTEMBER 2002

EX.285/02

HOUSING GENERAL FUND REVIEW OF CHARGES 2003/04

(KEY DECISION)

Portfolio

Health and Wellbeing

Subject Matter

The City Treasurer and Director of Housing reported (Financial Memo 2002/03 No.50 - H.61/02) on proposed increases in charges for hostels, including Supporting People charges. The Director of Housing added that a further report was to be submitted to the next meeting of the Executive to consider alternative provision of hostel accommodation for both single person and family occupancy.

Summary of options rejected

None.

DECISION

That charges for Hostels, including Supporting Peoples charges, be increased in line with the Corporate Charging Policy, ie 1% above inflation, as set out in Paragraph 3.2 of the joint report, with effect from 1 April 2003 and that this be recommended to Council as part of the budget process for 2003/04.

Reasons for Decision

To ensure compliance with the City Council's corporate charging policy.